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Soon it will be December and we will. At that time, December 4th, we will have a Blessing festival in 

America. Last time we did this, June 5th, we brought many thousands of registered guests. however, we 

don't know how many actually attended the event and what their experience was. 

 

This time we are aiming for having watch parties. True Mother herself had a watch party at IPEC on June 

5th. A watch party allows for an opportunity to connect with people more closely and to have a great 

experience. Here are the steps to take. 

 

1) Identify 3 families that will work together to host a watch party. 

 

2) Meet to determine who to invite. Make a list and pray for the people. On the list include 

members who may have been less active recently and invite them too. The goal is to have 25+ at 

each watch party and have 400 watch parties across America. 

 

3) Decide what elements to have at the event. Location, food before or after, sharing in smaller 

groups etc., 

 

4) Report your planned watch party to Jennifer Pierce (jpierce@ unification,org) right away and 

then report what happened afterwards. 

 

Let's inspire our True Mother with our activity and support in introducing the blessing and True Parents to 

many people. 

 

This Sunday we will have a Halloween party for little kids after service. Carving pumpkins and such fun. 

Kids wearing costumes is fun. 

 

We welcome everyone back to church when you are ready. 

 

God Bless You 

 

Pastor Thompson 

 

 
 


